

Dear Members and Friends of First Church,

We hope all of you are well this summer and that we can all worship together again very soon.

Exciting things are happening here at First Church! In this mailing you will find a form containing the information the church computer system has on file for you. We are sending this so that we can validate our "Breeze" data base. We would appreciate it if you would take the time to look it over and add as much information as you feel comfortable sharing. We have included a self-addressed and stamped return envelope for your convenience. Please return the form by August 30th. Thank You!

As you probably know by now, at the "All Church Meeting" on July 30th a vote was passed to withdraw from the United Church of Christ and apply for membership in the National Association of Congregational Christian Churches. Our application was submitted to the NACCC and will be considered at their meeting on August 17th.

Good news! The sanctuary is in the process of being painted! The church will be refreshed and renewed when we are able to be together in the pews again.

Kristen is back in the office.

Please continue to check the church website (firstchurchinpembroke.org) for updates and photos of the painting process. In the calendar section of the website is a link to the Wednesday night virtual Coffee Hour. Also check the calendar for the date and time of our monthly Coffee Hour in the church parking lot. Hope to see all of you at either, or both, of these!

Enjoy the rest of the summer and stay well.

Blessings,

Jim Lapham, Moderator

Burt Palmer, Trustees

Jay Hodge, Deacons

